

Pre-K Class News November 2020

"O give thanks to the Lord, for He is good. His mercy endures forever." Psalm 107:1

Dear Families.

Somehow fall is upon us. How time flies! The past month we learned about fall, pumpkins and community helpers. Each day we continue to learn how to form letters, numbers, write our name correctly and learn new songs.

There are many things to learn in the Pre-K class, the first one is independence. At four children are capable of completing many tasks and enjoy a new sense of independence and responsibility, including: unpacking and repacking their own lunch boxes, knowing where their jacket/sweater/water bottle is, taking care of all their toileting needs, putting on socks, shoes and jackets to name a few.

Another component of this class is friendship building. As children become four year olds, their play and friendships change and deepen. They begin to learn how to negotiate and cooperate; converse in appropriate ways, take turns/wait for a turn, listen, and share friends and toys. This is difficult work for children at this age, friendships break down and children are unkind (to each other) and say, "You're not my friend! I don't want to play with you." When this happens we have a quick meeting and discuss how each child is feeling and how better to be kind and loving.

Lastly, as children become more aware of their world around them they often begin to push the boundaries and stop listening to the adults/parents around them. This is a normal development (even though challenging at times). Staying firm and changing or increasing consequences will help the child feel safe and secure as they grow in appropriate ways.

Thank you for the beautiful pumpkins. We had a wonderful time carving, looking at the seeds and learning about pumpkins.

If you have any questions or concerns please call the office and set up an appointment with me.

Have a

Happy



Thanksgiving!!

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

School Closed

Wednesday, November 11 Veterans Day Holiday

With much gratitude, Teachers Jill, Jenna and Diana

November's Themes

Nov 2 - 6 Five Senses

Nov 9 - 13 Health

Nov 16 - 20 Giving Thanks

Nov 23 - 25 Teacher's Choice

Thanksgiving Holiday - No School Thursday, November 26 and Friday, November 27

The Treehouse Staff wish you and your family a very blessed and happy Thanksgiving!

We are truly blessed and thankful that your family is a part of our Treehouse family.

Thank you for your support!